
Message from the Principal 
 

DEADLY KIDS AWARDS 

Aboriginal students in the Sydney region were recognised for their 

academic achievement at a ceremony on Tuesday 9 September  as 

part of the 2016 Deadly Kids - Doing Well Awards. The awards are a 

highlight of the Public Schools NSW Aboriginal Education calendar 

each year. They celebrate the academic achievements, leadership 

skills and attendance of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students 

in Sydney's public schools.   

I am proud to announce that Darius Welsh was 

nominated and received his award yesterday at 

this wonderful event. I was honored to be a part of 

this special day and see him collect his award.  Well 

done and Congratulations Darius. 

 

PROP MAKING NIGHT 

Last Wednesday afternoon we held a prop making session to support 

our Canterbury Tales Production. Thank you to all the parents who 

came along to help. We appreciate all that you do to support CSPS 

initiatives. It was a successful afternoon where we managed to sew 

mice, construct trees, make flowers, sew hats, spray costumes and cut 

leaves. We look forward to the performances knowing that our       

community was part of the program.  

 

Friday 23 September 2016, Term 3 - Week 10 

CSPS CHATTERBOX 

“Think of Others” 

Dates to Remember: 

September 

12-23 Swimming Scheme 

21-23 Stage 3 camp 

22 Rewards Day 

23 Whole School Assembly 

23 Last Day Term 3 

October 

10 Students return 

17 LMBR “Go Live” 

18 Canterbury Tales ticket 

sales close 

19 Public Speaking Finals 

20-21 Canterbury Tales 

25 P&C Meeting - 7pm 

26 P&C morning meeting 

28 P&C Spooky Disco 
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TICKET SALES 

Ticket sales for our Whole School Production have 

now been on sale for 2 weeks. Please note that the 

Friday night session is close to selling out. Tickets are 

still available for both the matinee sessions. While 

over 100 families have already purchased tickets 

there are still many more families to purchase. The 

last day to purchase tickets for production is Tuesday 

18th October. Just a reminder that all tickets for all 

sessions must be purchased online. For sales please 

click on the link below.  

 www.ticketebo.com.au/canterburytales  

 

Musical.ly APP 

It has come to my attention that students at the 

school are using this app. It should be noted that the 

legal age for the use of this app is 13+ 

Some of the activities your children are engaging in 

are illegal. It is ultimately the responsibility of       

parents to monitor what their child is doing in online 

forums, in particular what they are posting and who 

they are inviting to follow their profile. Because such 

activities are taking place outside the school but  

having an impact on the safety and learning of       

students at CSPS I have asked the police liaison office 

to visit and speak with Stage 3 students. Constable 

Bottalico has made it very clear that this is a warning 

and that charges can be and will be made to any 

child continuing to use online forums                      

inappropriately. Since his visit I have heard of an 

alarming number of Stage 2 students who are also 

using this App. I have again invited constable             

Bottalico to the school to address Stage 2 early next 

term. Now that the holidays are here, we ask you to 

please monitor carefully what your child is doing 

online. We often use devices as an alternative tool to 

occupy our children but not being three steps ahead 

or putting in place parameters can lead to                

dangerous, inappropriate activity. Take this              

opportunity to look at some of the tips and tricks 

included in the last newsletter about being a digitally 

effective parent. Online activity plays an extremely 

important role in the lives of 21st learners if used  

correctly. 
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CORRESPONDENCE 

Of late I have been receiving anonymous mail from 

members of the community. These matters have not 

always been directly related to the school or my role 

as the principal. I have always held an open door  

policy and welcomed families to come and speak 

with me about all/any matters of concern. It          

disappoints me that this method has been adopted 

to communicate matters with the school. The       

anonymity makes it difficult for me to address the 

issue and ensure matters are dealt with                       

appropriately.  Please note, I will not be addressing 

anonymous mail that is not directly associated with 

school practices and procedures. 

 

We hope you all have a happy and safe holiday.      

Students return Monday 10 October 2015.  

 

Until next time…. Daniela Frasca, Principal 

 

 

Newsletter Distribution 

Changes - TERM 4 
 

The cutover to the new Finance system will       

commence on Monday 17 October.   

Our first newsletter for Term 4 will be distributed 

on Wednesday 26 October (Week 3) to allow the 

office staff time to complete cutover tasks. 

 

The normal schedule for the newsletter will resume 

from Week 4. 

http://www.ticketebo.com.au/canterburytales
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Winter Sport Gala Day 

On Monday 12 September Year 3-6 students          

participated in a winter sports gala day against other 

schools in our zone.  The students developed skills in  

netball, soccer and touch football.  A great day was 

had by all the students involved.  Some very pleasing 

results were achieved. 

 

Regional Athletics 

On Tuesday 13 September Poura Framhein            

represented the Wiley Park Zone at the Regional 

Athletics Carnival in long jump and 100m sprint.  

Congratulations to Poura on coming 5th in 100m and 

9th in long jump. 

 

Parent Reciprocal Teaching 

Thank you to Mrs Campisi and Mr Kadri who gave up 

their time last week to share their knowledge with 

our Stage 3 students.  Mr Kadri spoke to the          

students about the National Broadband Network 

and Mrs Campisi taught the students how to play a 

ukulele.   

Elsa 

Elsa has been invited to attend a conference on 

Cockatoo Island next term. What a lovely way to 

show case our school and the talented students and 

teachers we have. Elsa will be on display at a food 

and agribusiness event on November 3 where           

international guests and industry leaders will be  

present. Over 1000 people will get to see Elsa as 

part of the Food and Agri industry promoting F2F 

(Farm to Fork). We wish Elsa good Luck on her     

adventure. 

 

Head Lice 

There have been several cases of head lice across 

the school. With the upcoming holidays, please take 

the time to check your child’s hair and treat as          

necessary.  

LMBR UPDATE…. 

Canterbury South Public School will transition to the 

new NSW public schools’ finance system and a new 

bank account on 17 October 2016.  

To ensure a smooth transition, there will be changes 

to the way we accept parent or carer payments.  

 

1. EFTPOS payments: We will not be able to    

accept EFTPOS payments between 23             

September and 17 October 2016. Please       

ensure that you have made any outstanding 

EFTPOS payments before 10 October, 2016. 

From 18 October 2016, EFTPOS payments will 

be accepted.  

 

2.  Cash and cheque payments: Between 12          

October 2016 and 17 October 2016, we will 

also not be able to accept payments by cash or 

cheque as we prepare to close our current 

bank account and transition to the new one. 

Please ensure that you have made any         

outstanding cash or cheque payments before 

12 October 2016. From 18 October 2016, cash 

and cheque payments will be accepted.  

3. Online payments: Between 4:00 pm 23               

September 2016 and 17 October 2016, we will 

also not be able to accept online payments as 

we prepare to close our current bank account 

and transition to the new one. Please ensure 

that you have made any outstanding online 

payments before 4:00 pm 23 September 2016. 

From 17 October 2016, online payments will 

be accepted.  

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as 

we transition to our new finance system. If you have 

any questions, please contact Rose or Dani in the 

office on 9789 5255.  



Problem Based Learning 

To apply fractions to every day life, we were given a 
problem we had to solve. We had to cook two types 
of cookies and one banana bread for 30 people.   
Unfortunately, one recipe was for 20 people, one 
was for ten people and one recipe was for 60 people. 
This meant, we had to divide and multiple fractions 
accordingly. 

To add to the problem, we had to add our final      
fraction quantities for the three recipes to give Ms J 
for a shopping list. THEN, she made it even harder, 
she said she already had certain quantities in her 
pantry, which meant we had to subtract fractions. 

Once we perfected our fraction quantities for the 
food, Naz came along and helped us cook. The         
recipes worked out perfectly - which means our 
maths was perfect! We got to eat the final product. 

 

Stage 3 Ukelele Lesson 

Last Tuesday, Mrs Campisi visited Stage 3 and gave 
both classes a fantastic ukulele  lesson. Very quickly, 
we learnt to play "Put the Lime in the Coconut",   
accompanied by drums. It was lots of fun - thanks 
Mrs Campisi. 
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http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=pictures+for+live+well+@+school&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mlhd.health.nsw.gov.au%2Fkeepinghealthy%2Fhealth-promotion%2Fchildren%2Flive-life-well-at-school&ei=jXV2VZzhAYOU8


Stage 3 Canberra Camp  

On Tuesday 21 September - Wednesday 22 September, forty-three  Stage 3 students visited Canberra as part of 

their History unit Australia as a Nation.  Whilst in Canberra the students visited the Australian War Memorial, 

Questacon, Telstra Towers, Parliament House and the Electoral Education Centre. It was marvellous to see that 

the students were able to make connections with all the knowledge they acquired in class History lessons.  Well 

Done Stage 3 students who attended camp! 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the     

national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of 

the excursion, the Australian Government contributed funding of $20 per student under the Parliament 

and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate was paid directly to the school and 

the reduced cost was passed onto parents. 
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From the P&C 

Term 4 P&C events – save the date! 

 Friday 21 October: 1G and 1SP Afternoon Tea 
Stall (Week 2) 

 Friday 28 October: Spooky Disco (Week 3) 

 Friday 18 October: KD and KA Afternoon Tea Stall 
(Week 6) 

 Monday 7 November: Last day for Crazy Camel 
orders (week 5) 

 

Well done Treasurer Caroline! 

This week, our very own Treasurer Caroline Aow 
attended the Commonwealth Bank Not-for-Profit   
Treasurers' Awards as a finalist!  

The Awards recognise the unpaid contribution         
community treasurers make to hundreds of thousands 
of community groups (including school P&Cs) around 
Australia. The competition called for Treasurers to 
share innovative ideas around working in the not for 
profit sector.  At stake were 3 prizes of $5,000 for the 
School! 

Commonwealth Bank received 350 entries and we are 
proud to say that Caroline was selected as one of 30 
finalists.  Whilst she didn’t secure one of the cash      
prizes, she is to be commended for making it to the 
final! 

 

Report: Bunnings BBQ – Wednesday wonders 

On Wednesday we ran our first weekday Bunnings BBQ. 
It was a great day despite the weather and perfect     
opportunity to raise $705 in profit from outside our 
school community.  

Huge kudos to our small but dynamite team- Fiona, 
Trish, Helena, Liam, Cathy, Maria & Naz.  You guys put 
the sizzle in sausage sizzle! 

 

Coming Up: Afternoon Tea Stall – Friday 21 October 

1G and 1SP will be hosting our first Afternoon Tea Stall 
for Term 4.   

Families are encouraged to bake or make a goodies to 
contribute (some creatively healthy ones are always 
popular) and either bring it to the stall just before 3.15 
or leave it in the staffroom throughout the day. Helpers 
to staff the stall are also needed. 

Remember, all items are 50 cents and great for an end 
of the week treat!!!! 

 
 

Spooky Disco – Friday 28 October  

A highlight of the P&C Social calendar is the Spooooooky 
Disco. 

Children are encouraged to dress up in Halloween 
themed costumes to dance the night away to their    
favourite tunes. 

There will be a multicultural food stall featuring lots of 
wonderful offerings and we will have face and nail  
painters too.  

OSCH sideshow games return-think slime and ooze and 
lots of fun! 

This is a family event, so everyone is encouraged to 
come along.  The families of the 2017 Kinder kids have 
been invited to attend so it’s also a great opportunity to 
welcome new people! 
A gift stall will be out on the night too, so get in early for 
the home made goodies! 
As usual, volunteers are appreciated to make the night 
run smoothly. If you can spare some time to contribute 
towards making this a great event, please look out for 
the sign-up sheet outside 1G classroom or email us! 

 

Crazy Camel – Christmas gift ideas made easy! 

It’s back!   Once again, we will be coordinating a Crazy 
Camel order. 

What is Crazy Camel? Crazy Camel is a school            
fundraising company who produce a range of              
personalised calendars, family planners, pillowcases, 
greeting cards, notebooks, diaries, sketch pads, iPhone 
cases and tea towels. 

How does it work? In the first week of Term 4, a pack 
will be sent home to each family with special art paper 
and an order form.  Your children’s artwork (or a photo) 
can then be transformed into professionally printed 
products which make lovely gifts for family and friends. 

Need more details? Wait for the 
pack to arrive home and if you have 
any questions, email or chat to 
Frances, Naz or any member of the 
P&C Executive.  We also have        
samples of the items available for 
inspection! 

 

Next  meeting 

Our next meeting will be Tuesday 25 October at 7pm. 

 
The P&C is proudly supported by  
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Bronze Awards 

 

 Jake B, Mabel G, Marilla G-S, Luucas A-L - 1SP 

Bilal M, Siale L, Roman K, Meleane A - 2L  

 Dion P- 2T 

Lily B, Jad H, Chrysaphia S, Jorden W,  - 3/4B 

Alice U   - 3/4C 

Thanasi S, Amira H  - 3/4S 

Jerry H, Tobias P, Laura S, Awa B - 5/6M 

 

Mariella L, Aneira M, Parys M - KA 

Malik F, Indiana S - KD 

Antonio A, Lucas C, Sienna V - KM 

Darius W, Antonia S - 2L 

Mia G,  Sofia V, Lilly F-F - 3/4B 

SILVER Awards 





Please collect a booking form from OSHC or the school office to register your child/children. 






